
Chiayi Branch Work Record on May 15th, 2020. 

Ying-Jin Chen, Deputy Director of the Executive Department of the Ministry of Justice, 

visited Chiayi Branch on May 15, 2020 at 11:20 a.m. 

During the period of epidemic prevention, Deputy Director Chen reminded the 

current focus of the agency’s work is as below. 

1. Continue to pay attention to the implementation of epidemic prevention 

measures for all personnel of the agency. Do not be loose due to the "zero 

diagnosis" of the epidemic situation in these days and never allow any breach of 

epidemic prevention. In addition, Deputy Director Chen stated that since the 

government started the epidemic prevention, the various executive branches had 

actively implemented the "home quarantine" and "home isolation" penalty cases 

and achieved very good results, and received the affirmation of the Dean of the 

Executive and the consensus of the public opinion.  Any requests of fines 

resulted from the violations of "home quarantine" and “home isolation" should 

continue to be enforced immediately and strictly, demonstrating that the 

administrative enforcement agency is an important part of the national epidemic 

prevention teams.  

2. Enforcement colleagues should hold the principle of proportionality when 

handling the cases. The enforcement procedures should strictly abide by the law 

and the enforcement colleagues should be careful on their attitudes. For those 

obligors who are economically disadvantaged, we should take the initiative to 

care for them and provide them referral to social welfare authorities and private 

social welfare organizations to implement the spirit of "justice and care". All 

participants were benefited a lot, and had a deeper understanding of the 

implementation of justice and caring. The guiding tour ended successfully. 


